Consultation on proposed emissions standard for licensed vehicles
Details of Proposals 

1. EEBC will phase in a requirement that all licensed private hire and hackney carriages meet or exceed the same emissions standards as the Ultra-Low Emissions Zone as follows; -

a)	From 1 January 2024 licences will normally only be granted to vehicles being licensed for the first time that meet the TFL Ultra Low Emission Zone requirements (Petrol: Euro 4 (NOx) Diesel: Euro 6 (NOx and PM). This policy will apply to vehicles replacing existing licensed vehicles. The requirement that new private hire vehicle must be under 6 years old unless in exceptional condition will remain.

b)	From 1 July 2024 licences will not normally be renewed in respect of any licensed diesel vehicle that does not meet or exceed Euro 5 emission standards (Euro 5 compliant being registered on or after 1 January 2011). 

c)	From 1 July 2025, licences will normally only be granted to vehicles (including renewal of existing licences) that meet the TFL Ultra Low Emission Zone requirements (Petrol: Euro 4 (NOx) Diesel: Euro 6 (NOx and PM).

2.	EEBC will provide an exception to the emissions requirements for the licensing of vehicles that have been specially adapted [i.e., post manufacture] to carry wheelchair users.

3.	The EEBC requirement that new hackney carriages be purpose built/London style ‘black’ cabs will be removed. It will remain a requirement that hackney carriages must be wheelchair accessible. To help with the identification of these new vehicles as hackney carriages they will be required to display an illuminated roof box displaying ‘‘Taxi - licensed by Epsom & Ewell Borough Council’

4.	EEBC will allow the licensing of up to 5 electric hackney carriages that will be exempt from the requirement to be wheelchair accessible.
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